Henok Tewelde

From: Meaux, Janet

Sent: Friday, May 10, 2024 3:26 PM

To: Henok Tewelde

Cc: Mark Cabezuela

Subject: MSW Permit No. 693A NOD Response - Modification with Notice to Increase Waste Acceptance Rate

- NOD Tracking No. 29651602

Attachments: 324-229 Town of Van Horn Permit Modification NOD Response 0524.pdf; Figure 1 - MSW 693A pdf

Good afternoon Mr. Tewelde,

On behalf of the Town of Van Horn, Civil & Environmental Consultants, Inc. (CEC) is responding to the March

15

, 2024 email which contained a request to review and address the comments listed below for the waste

acceptance rate increase permit modification. The comments are in regular font, and the responses are in italic
font.:

For the scale outside the landfill permit, provide a statement demonstrating that there is access control (such
as a gate) in place to ensure compliance with 30 TAC §330.131.

While the scale is outside the permit boundary, two lockable gates provide access control for the landfill
scale. The lockable gates and landfill scale are shown on Figure 1.

Please use the customer number (CN) for Town of Van Horn CN602297111 throughout the application. The
CN provided on form TCEQ-20650 and Core Data Form TCEQ 10400 are for City of Van Horn associated
with the superseded permit number 693.

The Core Data form and TCEQ Form 20650 have been revised to include the Town of Van Horn customer
number CN602297111. A Waste Permits Division Correspondence Cover Sheet, revised TCEQ Form
20650, Attachments 1-4 from the original permit modification, the revised Core Data Form (Attachment 5),
and Attachments 6 and 7 from the original permit modification have been compiled and is attached for your
review.

Update the Site Operating Plan as needed to reflect changes required pursuant to 30 TAC §330.127(2).

The Town of Van Horn has indicated there have been no changes pursuant to 30 TAC §330.127(2);
therefore, the Site Operating Plan has not been changed.

Provide information a statement or information as required by §330.59(¢c)(3)(B), either including all mineral
interest ownership or indicating that no mineral interest ownership exists at the facility property.

The Town of Van Horn has indicated there is no mineral interest ownership which exist at the facility
property. Additional information can be provided by the Town of Van Horn if requested by the TCEQ.

Please contact me if you have any questions about the above NOD response, and if a hard cop of the submittal
is required.

Regards,



Janet Meaux

Janet R. Meaux, P.G. (TX, LA, TN, MS, WY) | Senior Project Manager
Civil & Environmental Consultants, Inc.

16430 Park Ten Place, Suite 275, Houston, TX 77084

office 346.378.7800 - direct 346.378.7810 - mobile 281.605.8097
www.cecinc.com
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